

4 February 2020

Dear Representatives of IKYF Member and Non-Member Organisations,

International Kyudo Federation

The spread of the novel coronavirus is increasing around China and Est Asia.

Therefore, all seminars sponsored by the International Kyudo Federation that were scheduled to be held on the Japanese territory in April are cancelled.

With regard to seminars scheduled for October and later in Japan, further guidance will be provided in consideration of the development of the situation.

IKYF Secretary
JAPAN SPORT OLYMPIC SQUARE
4-2 Kasumigaoka-machi, Shinjuku
Tokyo, 160-0013 Japan
E-mail ikyf@kyudo.jp